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In Memory of the Late Bambang Setiadi

It was the morning of December 16 when I received the first news of Bambang Setiadi's death from Dr.
Sega of Palangkaraya University via Facebook. It was so sudden that I suspected it was a spam mail, but
when I accessed Bambang Setiadi's Facebook page, I saw a picture of him lying on his bed, his face covered
with a cloth, and was shocked to know that it was real. He passed away on Thursday, December 14, 2023
at 10:36 p.m. (WIB), at the age of 71. I had believed that he was still in good health and would support our
activities for the conservation and restoration of tropical peatlands, but I suddenly felt as if there was a void
in my heart.

I met Dr. Bambang Setiadi in July 1994, in the second year of my participation in the research project on
tropical peatland restoration and conservation conducted by Dr. J. Rieley of Nottingham University in
England, at the Setia Alam campsite in the tropical peatlands of Central Kalimantan Province. I was
impressed by his friendly smile, his personality, and his enthusiasm for peatland research, and after that, I
frequently visited the BPPT office in Jakarta to deepen our friendship.

Later, in September 2002, the Graduate School of Environmental Earth Science of Hokkaido University,
Japan, together with the Graduate Schools of Agriculture, Engineering, and Science, held an international
symposium in Bali, Indonesia, as part of the Ministry of Education, Culture, Sports, Science and
Technology's "Center University Exchange Program" with the cooperation of Bogor Agricultural University,
Bandung Institute of Technology, and Palangkaraya University, with the Institute of Biology, Indonesian
Academy of Sciences, as a core. The relationship with the Japanese research project was further deepened
after he came as a lecturer to this international symposium. After the completion of the exchange program,
he also gave us a great deal of cooperation in the SATREPS project promoted mainly by the Graduate
School of Agricultural Science of Hokkaido University, and his contributions to tropical peatland research
in Japan and around the world are immeasurable. [ would like to take this opportunity to express my deepest
condolences to his family and friends, and to express my deepest sympathy to his family and friends.

Prof. Dr. Hidenori Takahashi



